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Chair Coley, Vice-Chair Uecker, Ranking Member Schiavoni, and members of the Senate Government Oversight & Reform Committee, thank you for considering what I have to say.

My name is Chuck LaRosa and I am a lifetime Ohio resident, husband, father, grandfather, and also a member of the board of directors of Ohioans for Concealed Carry.  It is in this capacity that I speak to you today.

A little over two years ago, we polled our members as to what they would like to see come out of this legislative session. Repealing Notification was their number one concern, and we set out to find a sponsor and get a bill written. I have in my hand a collection of notification stories from our members gathered in a few short weeks on our discussion forum. As you can tell, they range from a decade ago to about a month ago for the most recent, which shows that notification continues to be an ongoing problem for law abiding citizens.

As originally crafted, House Bill 142 was quick, clean and simple. It didn’t cost a dime; it simply struck line after line of bad law off the books. The duty to notify has been shown time and time again to be a spot of contention between a law enforcement officer and a law abiding citizen, and it’s supporters will not, or can not, explain HOW notifying keeps the officer safe.

The bill was amended in the House against the wishes of OFCC. This was done under the background of wavering support for gun rights from our governor, and strong opposition from the FOP and other law enforcement groups. The compromise offered in Sub bill HB 142 is unacceptable because it continues the premise that CHL carriers must enter every LEO encounter from a defensive point of view. One can not sit back and let the LEO control the situation; rather one must be prepared for the trick question: the request for a Drivers License that requires one to hand over their CHL. If the CHL holder is going to be fined for not producing his CHL, the officer should at least be required to ask for it first. This is common sense.

Notification has existed in Ohio since 2004 for no other purpose than to discourage lawful self defense by jamming good people up, and the weakened language of the Sub bill will only continue that practice. That will only raise the stress level and do nothing to ensure officer safety. The very notion that a free citizen must “notify” upon contact with  LEO is repugnant to a free society. So repugnant, in fact, that only 12 other states still have this requirement. It would clearly be unconstitutional for the law to require this same notification from criminals who are not carrying legally.

The sub bill continues the premise that notification promotes safety, only with lesser penalties. It strikes out bad law and replaces it with less bad law that retains notification, and as we all know, notifying an officer does not make him the least bit safer.

I have the language here. You can simply swap the pages out or add them to another pro-gun rights bill you are considering.

You can do this. You can end 14 years of bad law by passing HB 142 in its original language.
Please do so.

Thank you for your time and I will try to answer any questions you may have for me

Respectfully,



Chuck LaRosa
Director
Ohioans For Concealed Carry
614-307-1121 

“The people have the right to bear arms for their defense and security.”

Ohio Constitution, Article I, Section 4

